November 5, 2003

Rebecca M. Peterson

Plant Manager

Solutia, Incorporated

Post Office Box 97

Gonzalez, Florida 32560-0097

Dear Ms. Peterson:


A Department representative recently inspected your facility, I.D. Number 0330040.  A copy of the inspection summary is enclosed.


This letter applies only to activities covered by the Air Resources Management Program.  It indicates minor noncompliance at the time of inspection for those sources specifically listed on the inspection report.  The Department accepts Solutia’s corrective action for the compliance issues and plans no further action.   The compliance issues were as follows:

1.  The maximum aggregate operating rate was exceeded on boilers 4, 5, and 6 during a boiler 8 outage.  An alarm was installed to prevent such an exceedance.

2. Excessive KATT was burned for 15 hours on April 24 and 25, 2003.  An alarm was installed to prevent such an exceedance.

3. Cogen exceeded the maximum allowable heat input on June 21, 2003.  An alarm system has been implemented to alert operations when the permit limit is approached.

Following the inspection, Solutia notified the Department that the results of the particulate matter test conducted 9/4/2003 on boiler 8 exceeded the permitted limit.  The excessive amount of particulate collected on the first of three runs resulted in the average of the three runs being out of compliance.  The Department is reserving final judgment on this issue until the report on the retest is received.

Please provide to the Department a report on the current status of the research project for determining the proper media to be used in testing the Adipic Acid Distillation Column Stills and include an estimated time of project completion.  The issue is discussed in the enclosed summary under Area II, Adipic Acid, Subsection F. 

We appreciate Solutia’s commitment to operate in compliance with their Title V operating permit.  If you have any questions or comments, please contact Charles Norman at 850/595-8364, extension 1222 or charles.norman@dep.state.fl.us.








Sincerely,








Sandra F. Veazey








Air Program Administrator

SFV:cnc

Encl:  Insp Summary
